
 

May 6, 2019 
  
The Honorable Terri A. Sewell 
U.S. House of Representatives 
2201 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

The Honorable John Katko 
U.S. House of Representatives 
2457 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

  
 
Dear Representatives Sewell and Katko: 
 
On behalf of the more than 80,000 members of the American College of Surgeons 
(ACS), I write to share our views on the Resident Physician Shortage Reduction Act of 
2019, H.R. 1763. This legislation seeks to bolster the U.S. surgical workforce and 
health care infrastructure by increasing the number of Medicare-supported residency 
positions, and also establishes transparency and accountability measures around 
graduate medical education (GME).  
 



 
 

Again, thank you for your continued leadership on health care issues. We look 
forward to working with you as Congress considers GME policies and other issues 
impacting the physician workforce. 

 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
David B. Hoyt, MD, FACS 
Executive Director  
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optimal health care workforce that our nation needs. Additionally, the ACS maintains 
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medical system is known, GME should continue to be supported as a public good.  
 
Again, thank you for your continued leadership on health care issues. We look 
forward to working with you as Congress considers GME policies and other issues 
impacting the physician workforce. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
David B. Hoyt, MD, FACS 
Executive Director  
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


